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HUB Langley Local Committee  
Meeting Minutes 

 
Date:  Monday, November 16, 2020 
 
Location: On-line meeting due to Covid-19 pandemic 
 
Chair:  Mitchell Nurse 
 
Minutes: Tony Bisig 
 
Attendees: Tony Bisig, John Evanochko, Mitchell Nurse. 
            Guest: HUB Board Member Julie Facchin 
 
 
           

1. Welcome & introductions 
 

2. Adoption of October minutes  
  
 

3. The 216 Street interchange is nearing completion. Landscaping and signage installation 
has been taking place this week. Township has not yet addressed our concerns which 
we submitted earlier this fall. Geraldine has sent a letter with pictures to Jerry Fleming at 
Binnie Engineering and James Lee at ToL Engineering showing that newly planted trees 
obscure the recently installed signage. Green paint and strategically placed bollards 
would go a long way to making this corridor safer for cyclists. It is unfortunate that HUB 
Langley must keep pushing ToL to  implement best practices.  
 

4. Sarah was not present to discuss social rides. 
 

5. Of the 10 candidates in the B.C. election who received our questions, only 3 responded.  
HUB Langley thanks the NDP and Green candidates for taking time to respond to our 
questions.  
 

6. Our committee is considering the purchase of one or two feather banners for use at 
public events. The banners would feature the HUB logo at the top with HUB Langley 
printed vertically. Mitch will ask Navdeep if HUB can survey other committees for interest 
in a bulk purchase.  
 

7. Other business 
 

o Tim Walsh sent Mitch a request for information regarding current contacts in ToL 
and Langley City. Tim is looking for municipal support for cycling education 
programs and events.  
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o Mitch noted that Strava has given HUB access to local cycling trip data. 

Committee members might find this information useful in advocating for improved 
cycling infrastructure in Langley. 

 
o Julie alerted committee members of the virtual All Committee Meeting which will 

take place November 24 from 5:45 to 7:30 pm. Invitations will be sent to local 
committees.  

 
o Julie suggested the use of tear off tab HUB posters in the community to attract 

the interest of local cyclists. This can be an effective way of increasing 
awareness of HUB Cycling advocacy in the community.  

 
8. Next meeting date: Monday, January 18, 2021 

 
9. Meeting adjourned 7:30 pm 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

	


